

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 26 AUGUST 2010

COSP.64/10

COMPREHENSIVE EQUALITY SCHEME

The Social Inclusion Policy & Partnerships Officer (Ms Hill) submitted report PPP.37/10 providing the draft Comprehensive Equality Scheme 2010.  She reminded Members that the Scheme had been developed to ensure that the Council was well placed to comply with the duties of The Equality Act 2010, to take the opportunity to reinvigorate its approach to equalities and to help meet the requirements of the 'Achieving' level of the Equality Framework for Local Government.  The Scheme replaced three existing equality policies that dealt with gender, race and disabilities and the Equality and Diversity Policy.

Ms Hill summarised the actions taken against each of the comments that had been submitted and where, if appropriate, they had been included in the Scheme.

In considering the Scheme Members raised the following concerns and questions:

· The Panel had previously considered the Scheme and had requested that the draft Scheme be sent to Age Concern for their comments, had this been done?

Ms Hill responded that she would check on this and inform Members.

· The Panel also requested a list of all the members of the Consortium and the feedback received from them, Members asked that this information be available at the next meeting of the Corporate Equality Group to be held on 27 August 2010.
· The Panel also requested that information on the guidance and Code of Practice from the Human Rights Commission be presented at the next Corporate Equality Group.
· There had been further information given to AWAZ, did they have to provide feedback before 6 September?
Ms Hill responded that the feedback was not needed before 6 September as it would be required after the new Equality Act 2010 was brought in.

· A Member reassured the Panel that all issues had been discussed at the Corporate Equality Group and any Member could attend the Group.  Members were also reminded that the comments from AWAZ that were in the report had been submitted on behalf of the Consortium and had been available on the intranet whilst work was being carried out.
· Members still needed clarification on who the Member champion for Equality was.  Members knew that the officer champion was Dr Gooding but required clarification regarding the Member Champion.
· The Performance and Development Portfolio Holder raised the issue of performance management for equality and following a brief discussion between Members and Officers it was agreed that the future of performance management would be discussed at a later date when more information was available and following a member workshop.
· A Member asked officers to check that Transgenders were in the correct place in the scheme as in other authorities schemes they were included with Lesbian, Gay and Bisexual people.

· Members suggested that it would be useful for them to have a brief session on Equality Impact Assessments, what they were, what Council Policy was and why they were needed.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Comprehensive Equality Scheme be noted;

2) That a session on Equality Impact Assessment be arranged for all Members.







